Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD 
ON 13th MAY 2021
PRESENT: Councillors; R Flood, A Crompton, C France, G France, L Lynch, A Perry and S Perry
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding.
The Parish Meeting had been held immediately prior to the AGM. The Chair and Clerk had been in attendance, two members of the public had attended.
	21AGM O1
	APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Councillors
M France, S Grime, D Hardy and C Howard


	21AGM 02
	MEMBERSHIP

It was reported that following the recent uncontested election 11 Councillors had been nominated. There were 3 vacancies. Two in the South Ward and one in the North Ward.

.

	21AGM 03
	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Councillor Flood provided a verbal report on what had been a difficult year due to the restrictions on meetings dur to Covid.
The Lengthsmen had continued their work and the development of Lodge Bank Play Area had been the priorities during the year. The play area was very well used at all times.

Further developments could be looked at in due course.

Thanks were expressed to Councillor Grime for arranging the flying of the flag at appropriate times and to Councillors A & S Perry for maintaining the plants at various points around the Parish.
Councillors were thanked for their contributions also.


	 21AGM 04
	APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
Resolved: That Councillor R Flood 
be appointed Chairman for the year.

Proposed A Crompton 
Seconded G France 

Carried Unanimously


	21AGM 05

	APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN
Resolved: That Councillor G France be appointed Vice Chairman for the year.
Proposed S Perry 
Seconded L Lynch 
Carried Unanimously

	21AGM 06
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 9th May 2019 having previously been approved as a correct record be signed by the Chair.

Proposed S Perry

Seconded A Crompton
Carried Unanimously

	21AGM 07
	FINANCIAL REPORT

The Council were informed of the present financial position and funds available to the Council. The difficulties experienced with cash flow were explained.
There being no further business the meeting was closed.

	
	


